

## **NHS Foundation Trust**

Information Governance Office Maudsley Hospital Denmark Hill London SE5 8AZ

Email: foi@slam.nhs.uk

1 November 2021

Dear Anna Pongracz,

## RE: Freedom of Information request - Transactions over £25,000 from August 2020 to April 2021

Thank you for your request for information received on the 30<sup>th</sup> of September regarding transactions of over £25,000 from August 2020 to April 2021 in the Trust under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act (2000).

You requested the following information:

We've noticed that the spend files you sent from August 2020 to April 2021 are erroneous, because the supplier column is missing from them. I was wondering if you could investigate this problem and resend the files with the missing suppliers.

We understand that due to the COVID-19 pandemic it may not have been a priority to publish your spending data. However, we strongly believe that the spending data is critical to understanding how Government functions and this data is vital for our work. We would be extremely grateful if you could update this information as soon as reasonably possible.

I'd like to make a request under the Freedom of Information act for all transactions over £25,000 from X to at most a month in arrears from the date at which you publish in response to this request.

Please provide the data in a machine readable format (preferably csv). As a minimum, please make sure to include the date, value and recipient of each transaction. Please also provide details on the procurement category of each transaction if you have it.

Please find enclosed with this letter the file named "Individual\_Invoices\_Paid\_Over\_25k from August 20 to April 21.xlsx".

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other reuse, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the Trust. This may be done by writing to the Information Governance Office at the above address.

If you have any queries about this letter or if you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, please do not hesitate to contact the Information Governance Office via foi@slam.nhs.uk

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by South London and Maudsley NHS Foundation Trust. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely,

Christopher Howarth
Christopher Howarth
Information Governance Assurance Manager